納密★启用前

2023 年普通高等学校全国统一模拟招生考试 新卡来3月联考

全卷满分 150 分, 考试时间 120 分钟。

注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前,考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上,并将采形码枯贴在答题卡上 的指定位置。
- 2、回答选择题时,选出每小题替案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需 改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上。 写在本试卷上无效。
- 3、考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一升收回。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选工 听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。 例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19, 13,

B. £9.18.

C. £9. 15.

答案是 C。

1. Where will they meet?

A. At school.

B. In the gym.

C. At the cinema.

2. What does the woman want to do?

A. Give out extra tickers.

B. Search for extra tickets online.

C. Find cheap tickets to the game.

3. What will the speakers do on Sainrday?

A. Go to the cafe.

B. Go tor a meal.

C. Go to inegym.

4. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. Kids walking the dog.

B. Płaces to go walking.

C. Sports activities for kids.

5. Who says Leah can watch TV for hall an hour now?

A. Her aunt.

B. Her doctor.

C. Her dad.

第二节 (共 15 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 22: 5 分)

吸下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白唇有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项 中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各 小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段44科,回答第6、7题。

6. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?

A. Colleagues.

B. Classmates.

C. Neighbours.

7. What does the woman advise the man to do?

A. Walk with her.

B. Have a break.

C. Finish his report.

英语试题 第1页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

- 8. When does the woman intend to have a vacation at first?
 - A. At the end of this month.
 - B. At the beginning of this month,
 - C. Next month.
- 9. What will the forman do next?

A. Travel & Europe

B. Make a travel plan.

C. Talk with her husband.

听第8段材料為務第10至12题。

- 10. WHI Land the Toman wait for so long?
 - " A She chdn't get her baggage.
 - B. Her brother has not come yet.
 - C. The plane was seriously delayed.
- 11. Where are the speakers?

A. In Paris.

B. In Kansas City.

C. In New York.

12. When will the woman fly to Kansas City?

A. This evening.

B. Tomorrow evening.

C. Tomorrow morning.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

13. Who is the man?

A. A guiding teacher.

B. A college student.

C. A college professor.

14. What is the first advice given by the young man?

A. Keep to your schedule. B. Develop good study skills. C. Make more friends.

- 15. What is the second thing they talk about?
 - A. Activities new college students might enjoy.
 - B. Reasons for new college students' failure.
 - C. Support new college students can seek.
- 16. Where can students go when needing help with their study task?

B. The college library. A. The writing centre.

C. The office for success in study.

听第 10 段材料;回答第 17 至 20 题。

17. How far did Erchana Murray-Bartlett run?

A. 42. 195 km.

B. 6,329 km.

C. 7,000 km.

- 18. What did Ms Murray-Bartlett miss out on qualifying for?

A. The Tokyo Olympics.

B. A gym membership.

C. The Melbourne Marathon.

- 19. Why did Ms Murray-Bartlett run marathons?
 - A. To keep healthy.
 - B. To win a good reputation.
 - C. To raise awareness of the extinction crisis.
- 20. What did Ms Murray-Bartlett say Australia is rich in?

A. Minerals.

B! Kangaroos.

C. Biodiversity.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节/满分40分)

第一节 (共 15 小题、每 小题 2 分,满分 30 分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

The Best Toys of the 90s

We take a look at the best toys of the 90s, sharing where you can shop them (if the feeling takes you).

Mr. Frosty

The final gift for Slush Puppy aficionados, we circled this for NOVS every year in the Argos series for Christmas, but all those E-numbers meant that Santa never obliged.

VIEW AT AMAZON | £26

英语试题 第2页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服:zizzs2018



Dream Phone

You can still get Dream phone nowadays, but the original toy was clearly he best, and if you didn't ever play it at a sleepover, we highly recommend getting your girlfriends round for a game today (you never stop loving it, we promise...)

VIEW AT AMAZON | £19, 99

Tamagotchi Electrical Pet

For most 90s fellows, this was your first, and most beloved per. Until you forgot to feed it for a day, and those sad little cross eyes appeared.

VIEW AT AMAZON £16

Mr. Potato Hoad

Can you believe the very first Potato Head came out in 1949?! It was actually the character's appearance in 1995 film Toy Story that brought him back into fashion with Hands up if you had his wife, Mrs. Potato Head, too?

T AMAZON | £8

M. Bucket

Trying to get all four balls into Mr. Bucket's mouth using plastic spoons was a struggle we all faced at some point. He was discontinued in 2007, so if there's a copy in your cupboards, you've got yourself a little piece of toy history.

VIEW AT AMAZON | £13.20

21. Which will you select as a Christmas gift for your girlfriend?

A. Mr. Frosty.

B. Mr. Bucker.

C. Dream Phone.

D. Tamagotchi Exectrical Pet.

22. What can we know about Mr. Potato Head?

A. It came into being in the 1990s.

B. It was popular among film characters.

C. It was named after Mrs. Potato Head.

D. It gained widespread popularity for a movie.

23. How mucremax you pay for two Mr. Buckets?

A. £13.20.

B. £26

C. £26. 4.

D. £52.4.

Jack Wietbrock loves turtles. Now his love for the reptiles has led to the first Turtle Crossing sign in West Lafayette Indiana.

The city has many ponds and lakes, and Cherry Lane Road is surrounded by small ponds. Turtles regularly cross the busy road as fhey go from pond to pond. Not every turtle makes it across safely. Seeing turtles that had been hit by cars really made Jack depressed according to his mum Michelle Wietbrock.

That night, the second grader wrote a letter to West Lafayette Mayor John Dennis that said, "Dear Mayor Dennys, there are turtles crossing the road and they need our help." Can you please put up a turne crossing sign? Thank you.

A few weeks later, Jack received a reply to his letter. Mayor Dennis said that he was moved by the boys's sympathy for the turtles and since the city's park department has a machine that tan make custom signs, Dennis commissioned(委托)-the linst "Turtle X-ing" sign for the city. The mayor also wrote that the sign was going to be presented at the next city Board of Works meeting and invited Jack and his brother to attend

Dennis said at the presentation, "The great thing andar West Lafayette is that we embrace the unique and, in some cases, the odd. So, we tolt, 'You know what, there's something we can do here that's going to be killed of cool and celebrates Jack s initiative on making us aware of a problem, ""

Jack, who was asked to say a few words at the presentation said, "I just want to say I care about the whole Earth and everyone on it. That's all."

One little boy's sympathy and love for animals—and turtles—led to a city's action. This should inspire us to speak up about conservation in a big way. If we all lend our voices, we can save our endangered species, even the small pond turtles.

英语试题 第3页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服:zizzs2018



24. How did Jack feel when he saw turtles hit by cars?

A. Unhappy.

B. Annoyed.

C. Relieved.

D. Ashamed.

25. How did the mayor respond to Jack's letter?

A. He thought little of it.

B. He didn't read it at all. D. He dismissed it as ridiculous.

C. He accepted Jack's suggestion. 26. Which of the following can best describe Jack?

A. Brave and strong.

B. Kind and caring.

C. Optimistic and serious

D. Independent and sincere.

27. What does the author want to convey through Jack's story?

A. A small act makes a big difference,

B. Follow your inner voice and you'll succeed,

C. Humans can live in harmony with animals.

D. Whoever is cruel to animals should be punished.

During a holiday dinner party, the host suggested we each share a significant moment from the year. As one woman shared how her pottery class had allowed her to explore her creative side. another cheekily said, "Oh, you could totally open up an Etsy shop and sell your work. "Before, she even finished the sentence, I said loudly, "No! Don't monetize(使货 币化) your hobby!"

It's advice that pernaps seems heretical in this time of high inflation. After all, it took \$107 in November 3022 to buy what \$100 bought in November 2021, according to the US Department of Labour. Between 2019 and 2020, the increase was only \$1.17. But despite rising prices, it's important to keep the side hustle(副业) mindset in check.

A hobby, by definition, is supposed to be something you pursue outside of your job for relaxation. Of course, you can have hobbies that are mentally or physically challenging such as chess or hiking. However, a hobby is no longer a hobby once you add a price tag and start to sell your wares to consumers. That s a job.

There is certainly a dark side in pushing people to continually consider profitability. As a recovering member of the constantly side-hustling community, I can say confidently that tespecting the sanctity(神圣) of at least one or two hobbies for fulfillment does wonders for one 5 mental health.

For those whose interests result in physical creations—like woodworking, painting, producing pottery or making jewelry—it can result in clutter(杂乱). Beautiful clutter, but lots of it, that perhaps you don't need in your home. In this case, yes, it can indeed make sense to sell your wares and perhaps use that money to reinvest in your hobby. But selling off a surplus(过剩) is much different from building a side bustle.

Some hobbies should simply be hobbies. We are allowed to create and learn for personal enrichment, even if it costs us some money-and earns none.

28. What is the function of the first paragraph?

A. To tell a story

B. To introduce the topic.

C. To make a comparison.

D. To present a scene.

23. What does the underlined word "heretical" in Paragraph 2 probably mean?

A. Unacceptable.

B. Reasonable.

C. Unclear.

D. Valuable.

39. What opinion does the writer agree with?

A. A hobby is similar to a jou

B. Selling off a surplus is absolutely undesirable.

C. Mentally challenging hobbies should be avoided.

D. It's a good idea to respect your hobby for fulfillment.

英语试题 第4页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服:zizzs2018



- 31. What's the best title for the text?
 - A. Do Invest in and Enjoy Your Hobby
 - B. The Importance of Valuing Your Hobby
 - C. Don't Turn Your Hobby into a Side Hustle
 - D. The Disadvantages of Moneuzing Your Hobby,

D

In 2019, the average person produced 7.3 kg of electronic waste including used and deserted electronic devices. This adds up to 53.6 mn tonnes worldwide, an alarming quantity that will only continue to grow as global consumption increases.

The environmental cost is clear: e-waste is not handled properly bolluting the environment with clear ecological and human costs, and contributes a large share of the global greenhouse gas emissions which drive climate change. The problem will not be solved without a global effort.

Much of the world's electronic waste will not be recycled, neused or even disposed of in a safe and controlled manner. Only around 17, 4 percent was officially recorded as recycled in 2019—very tow relative to other types of waste such as plastics and paper. This has serious consequences for people and the environment. For progress to be made, there has to be serious investment in improving our recycling facilities.

But a bad recycling system is not the only failure. An estimated 60 to 90 percent of e-waste was illegally traded or simply got rid of outside official waste disposal systems as recently as 2015_I his imposes a substantial ecological footprint, because the waste pollutes ecosystems with microplastics and poisonous chemicals.

The root cause lies in consumer habits. Across the developed world, people consume electronics at an avoidably high rate. The average American smartphone lasts only 24.7 months before being thrown out, and 26.2 months in the EU. The pattern is not limited to smartphones. However consumers are not the only ones at fault for the problem of device lifetimes. Tech companies including Apple and Microsoft have been accused of "planned obsolescence(报废)", or deliberately slowing down their older devices to encourage people to buy new ones. There are also barriers to the repair of broken devices.

Instead of engineering shortened lifespans and releasing new products so rapidly, tech groups must improve the quality and longevity(长寿) of their devices without ruining their commercial success. Governments can help by subsidizing(补贴) producers with longer device lifespans, and by improving access to spane parts with expanded laws like the right-to-repair.

- 32. What do the figures in Paragraph 1 indicar
 - A. Electronic devices are hard to recycle.
 - B. The quantity of e-waste is growing rapidly.
 - C. Global consumption increases at an alarming speed.
 - D. Electronic devices are changing people's way of life.
- 33. What is the main idea of Paragraph 2?
 - A. E-waste is hard to handle.
 - B. E-waste causes much damage.
 - C. Environment protection needs a global effort.
 - D. Climate change results from greenhouse gas emissions.
- 34. What on earth caused the increase of e-waste?
 - A. Consumer habits.

- B. Inefficient repair service.
- C. Poor quality of e-products.
- D. Tech companies' planned obsolescence.

英语试题 第5页(共8页)

宣方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



- 35. What are technology companies advised to do?
 - A. Improve access to spare parts.
 - B. Release new products rapidly.
 - C. Try their best to engineer smart products,
 - D. Improve the quality and useful life of their devices.

第二节 (共5小题:每小题2分,调分10分)

根据短文内容、从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

College is hard. It is full of late nights and early mornings, long study hours and challenging classes, not to mention the stress of needing to work while attempting to maintain a social life. 36

Be aware of tobt time and get rest.

No matter now much I try. I always stay up late. But then I tried to implement a routine. I tried to become aware of how I spend my time during the day. I know it can be challenging; I work multiple jobs, volunteer and attend school full-time, but trust me, it is possible.

whate it is easier said than done, you will thank yourself in the end.

Don't study where you sleep,

Let me tell you that one of the best things I have done since starting college is study outside of my room. I usually go to a coffee shop or study in my kitchen. That way, my room is for sleeping, not work and sleep. ___38 __ A good Study hack(技巧) is to go where you know that you won't get distracted. Understanding how you study and learn will help you make the most out of your time.

Be prepared.

Another great thing is to have a solid backpack and keep it full of things I need. Mine is excellent because it has lots of space for all of my items, plus a bottle holder in between the pockets. It can hold lots of rextbooks, notebooks and file folders. 39 My number one rule is to be prepared, soil don't get stuck without something.

Save money whenever you can.

40 So many places offer it—you just have to ask. They don't advertise it, so always ask. College is hard so it is helpful to know the system. While school is challenging. I do not struggle as much as when I first started. I hope these tips help you do a bit better!

- A However, I've got some tips to help you.
- B. I also keep an emergency kit in my backpaek.
- C. In my opinion, the best place to read is the library.
- D. It helps keep the energy in my room stress-free and calm.
- E. Saving money while on rampus is important for most students.
- F. The best college life experience is to take advantage of your student discount!
- G. Everyone has the same 24 hours in a day, but you choose how you spend them.

第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节 (共 20 小题,每小题 1.5 分,满分 30 分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Kieran Behan was born in London. He had great 41 for gymnastics and became a part of the school team. However, his uneventful childhood was when he was ten, due to an operation in his leg that ended up with complications(弃发症). The unfortunate turn of events 43 the young gymnast in a wheelchair.

The doctors told him that he would never 44 again. Yet, despite all the 45, the young Behan was back in the gym 15 months later through 46 and treatment.

However, misfortune struck again during a training session when he was 12 years old.

微信客服:zizzs2018

英语试题 第6页(共8页)

6 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com

rom



While 47 the high bar at school, Behan 48 and hit the back of his head. This brain injury 49 his inner ear, taking away the two most important 50 of a gymnast: balance and coordination(协概).

Abruptly, 51 things such as sitting and moving his head became hard for him.

Sudden 52 would cause him to have blackouts(眩晕). This time, the doctor was even more 53 that he would never walk again. Returning to the gym was surely out of the 54.

However, Behan 55 to believe any of that. Over the next three years, he 56 his efforts into his recovery. With the 57 of his family and friends, he 58 to make a comeback to the gymnastic world. 59, not only did he walk, he even went on to win a few 60 as a youth gymnast.

While the world praised the hero who brought home medals for their country, Behan has made his country proud by his sportsmanship and absolute determination.

In A. enthusiasm	B, desire	C. taste	D. feast
	B. ruined	C. proved	D. spent
42. A. remembered		C. stopped	D. left
43. A. fixed	B. taught	C. walk	D. run
44. A. perform	B. compete	C. difficulties	D. efforts
45. A. oppositions	B. influences		D. devotion
46. A. requirement	B. determination	C. honesty	D. suffering fa
47. A. working ob	B, jumping at	C. getting through	D. slipped
48. A. bent	B. reached	C. rolled	D. closed
49. A. blocked	B. damaged	C. reached	
50. A. features	B. qualities	C. reputations	D. skills
51. A. stmple	B. interesting	C. important	D. creative
52. A. changes	B. attacks	C. movements	D: thoughts
53. A. anxious	B. confused	C. pleased	D. certain
54. A. question	B. box	C. world	D. way
55. A. expected	B. refused	C. agreed.	D. offered
56. A. demanded	B. took	O. abandorred	D. channeled
57. A. development	B. support	C. instruction	D. hope
58. A. managed	B. attempted	C. promised	D. pretended
59. A. Obviously	B. Generally	C. Actually	D. Naturally
60. A. fortunes	B. titles	C. medals	D. battles
第二节 (共10小题;在	再小题 1.5 分,满分 15 分	•)	

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

The Potala Palaceris a Tibetan castle located on Red Hill with a height of 3,750 metres above sea level in Lhasa, the capital of China's Tibet Autonomous Region. It was 61 (original) built in 63 h AD by Songtsan Gampo (the first king of the Tibet kingdom) as a royal palace as well as a defensive fortress(堡垒).

It has been the winter palace 62 (resident) of the Dalai Lamas during the past dynasties. Meanwhile it also had become 63 ruling centre of the politics and religion in Tibet.

The Potala Palace 64 (list) as a world cultural heritage in 1994. The open area of Potala Palace is the main building 65 consists of the White House and the Red Palace containing a large number of cultural relics and 66 (treasure) unside.

The Potala Place is considered to be one of the worders of the world for 67 (it) location, physical structure, history and religion. It has more than 1,000 rooms 68 an area of 130,000 square metres. In terms of architecture, it is a palace 69 (hold) impressive Tibetan architecture with stone and wooden structures that have withstood centuries.

英语试题 第7页(共8页)

7 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



Up to now, the Potala Palace 70 (be) one of the holiest landmarks of Tibetan Buddhism. Numerous people pilgrimage(朝圣) to the Potala Palace every day. 第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,减分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加,在缺词处加一个漏字符号(A),并在其下而写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改;在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

Today I'll give a speech which topic is "Animals need our protection". As we know it, wild animals are being killed for their ment or just for fun. For this reason, many animals are dying away.

As a matter of fact, destroy one kind of animals can cause many problems. For example, when farmers killed large numbers of frogs, craps will destroyed by insects.

Lucky, it's not too late for us to help save wild animals. We students should change our way of life. We shouldn't buy animal product. Besides, we should improve public aware of protecting wildlife.

Thanks for you listening.

假定你是育才中学英语报的记者李华,你校外教 Connie 被评为你校最受欢迎的老师之一, 你想预约采访她。请你给她写一封电子邮件,内容包括:

- 1. 表示祝贺;
- 2. 告知采访内容,商定采访时间;
- 3. 表达期望。

注意:1. 词数 100 左右;

	MY TOO TH	the state of the s
2.	可以适当增加细节	,以使行文连贯。

Dear Connie,		

Yours sincerely, Li Hua

英语试题 第8页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 微信客服: zizzs2018



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号、zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线







官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018